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September 15, 2022 

 

ELECTRONICALLY TRANSMITTED 

 

Mr. John B. Kennedy 

McClellan Industrial Lofts 

146 MLK Jr. Blvd #321 

Monroe, GA 30655 

 

RE: ADEM Review and Concurrence:  Request for Removal of Environmental Covenants; dated 

October 4, 2021 

 Fort McClellan, Calhoun County, Alabama 

 Facility I.D. No. AL4210020562 

 

Dear Mr. Kennedy: 

 

The Alabama Department of Environmental Management (ADEM or the Department) has completed its 

review of McClellan Industrial Lofts’ (MIL) Request for Removal of Environmental Covenants, dated 

October 4, 2021.  MIL requested that a 7.79-acre parcel be excluded from the commercial/industrial land-

use restriction on the General Services Administration (GSA) Warehouse Area according to covenant 

number FY-12-04.00.  MIL provided soil and groundwater sampling results for ADEM to review.  Upon 

completing its review, the Department agreed it was acceptable to remove the restrictions and contacted 

the covenant Holder, the McClellan Development Authority, to discuss the modification.  Modified 

covenant number FY 12-04.01 was filed in probate on March 16, 2022 to remove only the 

commercial/industrial restrictions on the requested 7.79-acre parcel presented by MIL.  Please note, 

groundwater use restrictions still remain for the parcel. Therefore, the Department concurs with the 

subject document and considers it to be complete.  

 

If you have any questions concerning this matter, please contact Mrs. Brandi Little of the Remediation 

Engineering Section at 334-274-4226 or via email at blittle@adem.alabama.gov. 

 

Sincerely,  

 
Jason Wilson, Chief 

Governmental Hazardous Waste Branch 

Land Division 

 

JJW/ATM/BCL 

 

cc: Mrs. Ashley T. Mastin/ADEM   Ms. Lisa Holstein/Army  

 Mr. Richard Satkin/Matrix   Mr. Gerald Hardy/Matrix  

Ms. Kate Keeton/Spectrum Environmental 

mailto:blittle@adem.alabama.gov
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